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Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 

1. About the Interconnections Electronic Bulletin

 
It comes from Peter Limbrick who set up Interconnections in 1995 to offer independent consultancy to statutory services in the field of babies and children who have disabilities / SEN. Peter is also Chair of the Handsel Trust (visit www.handseltrust.org)

 
The Interconnections Electronic Bulletin goes free to over 6750 people (and growing) in all parts of the UK and Ireland and then finds it way into many other networks and countries. The Interconnections electronic address list includes people from health, education and social services, the voluntary and private sectors, parent organisations, research organisations, campaign offices, etc. People who receive the bulletin are welcome to forward it to their own colleagues and networks and to use the information in newsletters and bulletins as long as the ‘Interconnections Electronic Bulletin’ is acknowledged. 

 
Information in the bulletin can include –

 
•          News from other electronic networks

•          News of government initiatives

•          Information about forthcoming conferences, meetings and events

•          Features about examples of good practice and innovative work

•          Summaries of research findings 

•          Questions to which people are seeking answers

•          Information about small organisations and campaigns

•          Newsletters from other organisations

•          Articles and features

•          Job vacancies

 
How to put information into the bulletin: Please send your text electronically using MS Word giving clear information about who is submitting the information and where readers should go for further information. Your text will then be pasted into the bulletin as it is. We do not use pictures, logos, or colour and we do not send any attachments out with the bulletin. We don’t unfortunately have time to compose text for you from your leaflets, etc. Your information is inserted into the Bulletin without charge unless it is commercial advertising. 

 
Commercial space: Commercial advertising is charged at £40 plus VAT per A4 page or part page and job vacancies are charged at £40 plus VAT for each post advertised. 
 
The electronic address list. Please let me know when you want to add, remove or alter a name on the list. 

This can be done by e-mail, telephone, fax or post.
 
Peter Limbrick 

Interconnections

9 Pitt Avenue

Worcester

WR4 0PL

Tel/fax: 01905 23255

E-mail: interconnections.services@virgin.net
 
Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues
 

Back to Top
 
2. Interconnections Electronic Bulletin Website

 
Past issues of this Electronic Bulletin can be found on Interconnections  

‘I see what’s new’ website – www.icwhatsnew.com
The website also holds other information about the work of Interconnections

 
This website is created and managed by e-Splash Design. 

Visit website: www.e-splashdesign.com
 
Please forward the Interconnections ‘I see what’s new’  website to your networks and to interested colleagues

 
listings are not validated. we advise you to research before sending off any material or money 

and before giving information to any organisation
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3. Put your information into the August edition of this Bulletin

 
Use the Interconnections Electronic Bulletin - 

 
-         to tell readers about your conference, training, or seminar

-         to publish an article or a feature

-         to disseminate your research findings

-         to get answers from readers to your questions

-         to voice an opinion

-         to advertise a vacancy
-         to tell readers about your website or newsletter
-         for your press release
 
Deadline: July 27th.

 
Contact Peter Limbrick

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
Back to Top
 
4. Events listing

 
         This is a free listing for your event. Please send information to p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
         If you want to include more information to advertise your event in its own section you can have up to one page A4 free space if your event charges less than £80 per person.  

 
         If your event charges £80 or more, you will be charged £40 + vat for one A4 page or part page. 

 
         Please send your information electronically in MS Word without logos, colour, boxes, etc. 

 
	5/7/06
	Conference: Positive approaches to communication.

London. www.bild.org.uk 
	 

	6/7/06
	Mary Kitzinger Trust Conference (– supporting inter-agency working for children with VI.) Two days. Kingston Surrey. P.Tribe@Kingston.ac.uk 
	 

	6/7/06
	Successful inclusion of pupils with ADHD. Newcastle.

www.creativeeducation.co.uk 
	 

	6/7/06
	De-escalation of challenging behaviour incorporating communication based intervention approaches. Leeds. www.bild.org.uk 
	 

	6/7/06
	Interactive Storytelling. Northampton.  cpde@northampton.ac.uk 
	 

	7/7/06
	Extending good practice in autism. London. www.bild.org.uk 
	 

	7/7/06
	Open session at Bromley Early Support. Bromley. Espp.general@phoenixsch.org.uk 
	 

	7/7/06
	Our Health Our Care Our Say - APLD Conference. Wolverhampton. www.choiceforum.org 
	 

	10/7/06
	PECS two-day workshop. Oxford. pyramid@pecs.org.uk  www.pecs.org.uk 
	 

	10/7/06
	Reading the bottom line (for course leaders and curriculum managers who have to manage budgets). Leeds area. mail@network-training.ac.uk  www.network-training.ac.uk 
	 

	11/7/06
	Managing disruptive behaviour and confrontation in school. Birmingham. www.creativeeducation.co.uk 
	 

	11/7/06
	Direct Payments Network.York. jane.arden@dh.gsi.gov.uk
www.valuingpeople.gov.uk
	 

	12/7/06
	Incorporating PECS across the day. Newcastle. pyramid@pecs.org.uk  www.pecs.org.uk
	 

	12/7/06
	How to develop the essential role of the school’s SEN Secretary. London area. mail@sfe.co.uk  www.sfe.co.uk
	 

	12/7/06
	Conference: Making Every Child Matters a Reality. London.

www.neilstewartassociates.com
	 

	12/7/06
	The Role of the Neurodisability Consultant Studying for Postgraduate Degrees. Liverpool. Jackie.gregg@rlc.nhs.uk 
	 

	13/7/06
	PECS two-day workshop. Newcastle. pyramid@pecs.org.uk  www.pecs.org.uk
	 

	13/7/06
	Essential skills for the SENCO. Birmingham. www.creativeeducation.co.uk
	 

	13/7/06
	Conference: Promoting the Health and Wellbeing of People with Learning Disabilities: Overcoming the Obstacles. Glamorgan. 

gball@glam.ac.uk  http://udid.weblog.glam.ac.uk/
	 

	13/7/06
	Bringing literature alive: story telling and sensory communication for children with complex needs. Cardiff. kate.miller@rnib.org.uk  www.rnib.org.uk 
	 

	13/7/06
	Our Health, Our Care, Our Say: Learning from the Early Adopters of Integrated Care. Leeds. www.pavpub.com
	 

	14/7/06
	Fair For All – Disability. Glasgow.  archie.dalrymple@scottishhealthcouncil.org  
	 

	15/7/06
	Brief introduction to Advocacy Empowerment. Half-day workshop. Accrington. elas@elas.org.uk  www.elas.org.uk 
	 

	15/7/06
	Vision support – Annual Events Day. Chester. lhunter@visionsupport.org.uk  www.visionsupport.org.uk 
	 

	17/7/06
	Intensive interaction. Kidderminster. www.bild.org.uk 
	 

	18/7/06
	QAC Sight Village 2006. Birmingham. www.qacsightvillage.org.uk 
	 

	18/7/06
	Quality Matters: Managing and demonstrating quality improvement. London. mail@network-training.ac.uk  www.network-training.ac.uk 
	 

	19/7/06
	RNIB visual awareness training. London. corpinfo@rnib.org.uk  www.rnib.org.uk 
	 

	20/7/06
	Inspiring Inclusion. Birmingham carrie.musselwhite@circlesnetwork.org.uk  www.circlesnetwork.org.uk 
	 

	20/7/06
	The future is ours for the making: An event for unpaid carers in Wandsworth. London.  uhawgood@hscs.sgul.ac.uk 
	 

	31/7/06
	Cued Speech August Summer School. Exeter. info@cuedspeech.co.uk  www.cuedspeech.co.uk 
	 

	14/9/06
	Conference: Children with special needs: Coordinating education, health and social care. Bournemouth. 

http://www.rsm.ac.uk/academ/A10_children.htm
	 

	18/9/06
	Conference: Discipline with Dignity. Cardfiff. Jenny.jones@snapcymru.org
	 

	19/9/06
	Patient safety for people with LD conference. London.  
www.choiceforum.org
	 

	20/9/06

 
	BACCH Scientific Meeting: New Problems, New Solutions. 2 days. Reading. bacch@rcpch.ac.uk  www.bacch.org.uk
	 

	21/9/06
	Parent Participation Workers Day. London.

liz.ranger@cafamily.org.uk 
	*

17

	4/10/06
	Capacity to Consent: A practical approach to people with learning disabilities. London. www.pavpub.com 
	 

	6/10/06
	Therapy Today Exhibition. Two days. London. 

debbie.woodbridge@bacp.co.uk   
	 

	11/10/06
	Integrating and implementing person-centred approaches. London. www.pavpub.com
	 

	12/10/06
	Hydrocephalus Study Day. Denbighshire. wro@asbah.org
	 

	13/10/06
	Transition: revaluing people. Nottingham. veronica.mahony@nottshs.nhs.uk 
	 

	19/10/06
	18th annual meeting of EACD: From Diagnosis to Intervention. Barcelona. www.eacd2006.com 
	 

	14/11/06
	Seminar: Team Around the Child (TAC) – at the heart of family-centred early support. London. p.limbrick@virgin.net  www.icwhatsnew.com
	*

5

	23/11/06
	The Mental Capacity Act - preparing for implementation'. Nottingham. 

ann-craft-trust@nottingham.ac.uk 
	 

	28/11/06
	Seminar: Multiple Disability & Complex Needs. Wakefield.

p.limbrick@virgin.net  www.icwhatsnew.com 
	*

6

	29/11/06
	Children and Death. Conference. London.

training@childbereavement.org.uk 
	*

7

	29/11/06
	Moving Kidz (2006). Bolton. training@disabledliving.co.uk  www.disabledliving.co.uk 
	 

	30/11/06
	Kidz Up North. Bolton. kidzupnorth@disabledliving.co.uk  www.disabledliving.co.uk
	*

8
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5. Seminar: Team Around the Child (TAC) 

 
Team Around the Child (TAC)

 
at the heart of family-centred early support
 
Tuesday 14th November, 2006 – 9.45 a.m. to 4.00 p.m.

Regent’s College Conference Centre, Regent’s Park, London, NW1 4NS

 
This seminar has presentations by Councils, Primary Care Trusts, Child Development Centres, etc. who are successfully using Team Around the Child (TAC) at the heart of their support for children and their families. These early support services find that TAC –

 
                put parents at the very centre of decision-making

                fits multi-disciplinary interventions into a coherent, co-ordinated and seamless system

                treats the child as a whole child and integrates separate interventions

                provides a support system for the Keyworker or Lead Professional

                makes work more satisfying and productive for practitioners

                provides practitioners who are unfamiliar with complex needs with a supportive team

 
Programme: Four successful TAC projects are presenting their work at this Seminar. Though each presentation has some emphasis on a particular aspect of the TAC approach, delegates will be able to learn about each project in general terms and will have project contact details for future reference.

 
Delegates will receive the paper ‘Principles and practices that define the Team-Around-the-Child (TAC) approach’ by Peter Limbrick when their place is confirmed.
 
	9.45
	Peter Limbrick, Chair for the day
	Welcome and introduction to the Seminar

	9.50
	Linda Fisher, 

Co-ordinator, Multi-agency Resource Centre Project. Essex County Council.  
	TAC in action in Essex: Effective support for children and families

	 
	Jane Ryder-Richardson, 

Team Manager, Provision Development and Interagency Links. Essex County Council.
	Strategic planning & support for TAC

	10.50
	Break & refreshments
	 

	11.30
	Team from Walsall Child Development Service
	The Keyworker (or Lead Professional) in TAC: Role, training and support

	12.10
	Carole Campbell,

Children’s Disability Lead, Sanderson Child Development Service, Medway & Swale.
	Parent involvement & empowerment in integrated services

	12.50
	Lunch
	 

	1.40
	Peter Limbrick, author of ‘Early Support for Children with Complex Needs: Team Around the Child and the Multi-agency Keyworker’
	The Primary Interventionist and integrated programmes for children who require multiple therapy & education interventions

	2.20
	Hazel Denman

Locality Manager, Epsom and Ewell 

Pam Quilter

Service Co-ordinator, SW Surrey Team
Around the Child
	TAC within a Social Care Team 

and Report of Thomas Coram research into integrated assessment (for which SW Surrey TAC was used as an exemplar).

	3.00
	Comfort break
	 

	3.05
	Refreshments available.

Plenary and/or small group discussions 
	Format and topics to be decided during the seminar

	4.00
	Seminar closes
	(Note: The room will remain open till 5 p.m. for any continuing informal discussions.)


 
It is our intention to present the programme as advertised but we reserve the right to make necessary alterations

 
Costs to include lunch: Service and project are invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can, of course, include parents.

 
1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%). 2 places at £165 + VAT each. 3 places at £150 + VAT each. 4 places at £135 + VAT each

 
For programme and booking form: 

 
E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
Tel/fax: 01905 23255.

This information and booking form is also available on our website: www.icwhatsnew.com
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6. Seminar: Multiple Disability & Complex Needs. Wakefield.

 
Interconnections Seminar

 
Multiple Disability & Complex Needs: 

helping the child - supporting the family

 
 
 
Tuesday 28th November, 2006 – 9.45 a.m. to 4.00 p.m.

Cedar Court Hotel, Wakefield, WF4 3QZ (on Junction 39 on M1)

 
 
This seminar is about effective support for the expanding population of babies and children who require multiple interventions, might have ongoing health needs and might have uncertain or limited life expectancy. The seminar will be relevant to multi-disciplinary practitioners and service managers from health, education and social services who are developing needs-led, family-centred support for these children in pre-school services and in school settings. We hope parents and other family members will come too!
 
Presentations include –

 
Jenni Thomas OBE, Founder and President of The Child Bereavement Trust.

Working title: Supporting families of children who have limited or uncertain life expectancy
 
Teresa Culverwell, Information Officer at the KIDS Orchard Partnership in the West Midlands and parent of two children, one of whom is nine years old and has complex needs. 

Working title: The parent’s perspective on the roles of health professionals and service providers in the daily management of a child with complex needs that includes enteral feeding.
 
Jeanne Carlin, Disability Consultant and author of Including Me: Managing complex health needs in schools and early years settings. (This is a practical handbook to help local authorities, schools, early-years settings and health providers develop policies and procedures to ensure that children with complex health needs can access education and childcare.) 

Jeanne will speak on: Children with complex needs in school: a  can do! attitude.
 
Peter Limbrick, independent consultant and author of Early Support for children with Complex Needs: Team Around the Child and the Multi-agency Keyworker. 

Peter will speak on: Towards a whole-child approach in early childhood intervention: the primary interventionist and integrated education/therapy programmes.
 
The seminar will have opportunities for discussion between delegates

 
Costs to include lunch: Service and project are invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can of course include parents. 1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%). 2 places at £165 + VAT each. 3 places at £150 + VAT each. 4 places at £135 + VAT each. There are some free places for parents who are not part of group bookings.

 
For programme and booking form:
E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
Tel/fax: 01905 23255.

This information and booking form is also available on our website: www.icwhatsnew.com
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7. The Child Bereavement Trust Conference, London  

 
The Child Bereavement Trust Conference  - Friday 29th September 2006

 
Children and Death

To be held at 1 Churchill Place, Canary Wharf, London

 
Hosted by Esther Rantzen following her successful BBC Documantary 'How to Have a Good Death' and the publication of the Department of Health Guidance 'When a patient Dies: Advice on Developing Bereavement Services'

 
Learning first hand from bereaved families and visionary professionals, this interactive conference will highlight the frequently neglected needs of children and staff  when sudden or anticipated death happens in the NHS, either in hospital or the community. 

 
The day will provide you, the professional, with information on what matters to families, what is working, and what you can do to improve the care offered to families.

To register your interest please email: training@childbereavement.org.uk
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8. Kidz Up North and Kidz South

 
Kidz up North 2006 is a two day event organized every November by Disabled Living at the Reebok Stadium, Bolton just off Junction 6, M61.

For further information phone 0870 777 4714 or go to our web page http://www.disabledliving.co.uk/kidzupnorth.shtml
 
Kidz South: New in March 2007 by popular demand at The Rivermead Leisure Complex, Reading, Berkshire.

For further information phone 0870 777 4714 or go to our web page  http://www.disabledliving.co.uk/kidzsouth.shtml
 
Disabled Living offer a comprehensive range of services to improve the quality of life of disabled people, their families and carers, we can be found at www.disabledliving.co.uk
Our services include Training; for more information click here. 

 
For our Equipment Centre click here
 
PromoCon assists people with bladder and bowel problems. For more information click here.
 
For our Style Centre click here.
 
Open for Business is aimed at helping smaller organisations make ‘reasonable adjustments’ to meet Disability Discrimination Act requirements. 

For more information click here.
 
Disabled Living, Redbank House, 4 St Chad's Street, Cheetham, Manchester M8 8QA                

 
Registered Charity No 224742
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9. Sunfield PDC Autumn Programme

 
Sunfield Professional Development Centre

Clent Grove, Clent, Nr. Stourbridge, West Midlands DY9 9PB
Tel:  01562 883183;   Fax:  01562 881316;  email:  pdc@sunfield.worcs.sch.uk
www.sunfield-school.org.uk/training/Autumn2006

 
 

AUTUMN 2006 PROGRAMME OVERVIEW

 

	No.
	Date(s)
	Course Details
	Price per delegate

	086/06
	25 Sept
	Joint Conference with National Drama

Drama, Storytelling & Special Needs

Led by: Dr Nicola Grove, City University & Dr Melanie Peter, Anglia Ruskin Univ.
	£75.00

(£50 for members of National Drama)

	087/06
	27 Sept
	An Introduction to Widgit Symbols (a hands on course)

Led by: Jan Cook, IT Training Officer, Sunfield
	£75.00

(limited no’s)

	088/06
	4 Oct
	Teaching & Learning Styles – a day for TAs and staff new to the field of SEN

Led by:  Peter Wakefield University of Worcester
	£75.00

	089/06
	6 Oct
	Personal Communication Passports

Led by: Sally Millar, Co-ordinator for C.A.L.L.
	£97.50

	090/06
	11 Oct
	Advanced TEACCH Course – Advanced Structured Teaching Approaches

Led by: Mary Beth van Bourgondien, Clinical Director, Raleigh TEACCH Centre N.C., USA & Celeste Carter, TEACCH Centre N.C., USA
	£115.00 each

or

attend 11 & 12  

October  for 

 £200.00

	091/06
	12 Oct
	Advanced TEACCH Course – Structured Teaching in the Real  World

Led by: Mary Beth van Bourgondien, Clinical Director, Raleigh TEACCH Centre N.C., USA & Celeste Carter, TEACCH Centre N.C., USA
	

	085/06
	16-20 Oct

 FULL
	5-Day TEACCH (for Professionals)

Led by: Mary Beth van Bourgondien, Clinical Director, Raleigh TEACCH Centre N.C., USA & Celeste Carter, TEACCH Centre N.C., USA
	£875.00

availability for 2007 (please tel. PDC)

	092/06
	31 Oct
	Dyslexia

Led by: Mrs Tricia Barthorpe, Lecturer & Trainer and until recently was Head of North Lincolnshire Council SEN Support Service
	£97.50

	093/06
	1 Nov
	Dyspraxia

Led by: Mrs Tricia Barthorpe, Lecturer & Trainer and until recently was Head of North Lincolnshire Council SEN Support Service
	£97.50

	094/06
	2 Nov
	Teachers Awareness Day – Perspectives in Autism

Led by: Various Speakers 
	£30.00

	095/06
	3 Nov
	Talking to Families, Listening to Families

Led by: Barry Carpenter, Chief Executive, Sunfield & 

Sally Conway, Head of Family Services, Sunfield
	£75.00

	096/06
	7 Nov
	An Introduction to Makaton (basic sign language)

Led by: Linda Hardy & Jan Millward, Makaton Trainers, Sunfield School
	£75.00

	097/06
	8 Nov
	Specialist Curriculum for Pupils with PMLD – MIDLANDS LAUNCH
Led by: Richard Aird, Head Teacher, Barrs Court Special School & 

Karen Aird, Independent Consultant in SLD/PMLD
	£75.00

	098/06
	13 Nov
	3-Day SLD Induction – Challenging Behaviour

Led by: Nick Logan, Head of Psychology/Therapies & SAOS, Sunfield
	£80.00 each 

or book 13, 14,15 

November for 

£200

	099/06
	14 Nov
	3-Day SLD Induction – Classroom Management

Led by: Penny Lacey, Senior Lecturer in Education, The University of Birmingham
	

	100/06
	15 Nov
	3-Day SLD Induction – Curriculum Design & Development for Children with SEN

Led by: Barry Carpenter, Chief Executive, Sunfield
	

	101/06
	16 Nov
	S.D.M ‘Taster Day’ Introductory Basic Course

Led by: Cyndi Hill, Sherborne Consultant, Sherborne Association UK
	£97.50 each or

or book 16 & 17 

November for 

£150.00

	102/06
	17 Nov
	Sherborne@Sunfield; an adapted teaching approach for children with ASD

Led by: Cyndi Hill, Sherborne Consultant, Sherborne Association UK & 

Jotham Konaka, Teacher & Researcher, Sunfield
	

	103/06
	22 Nov
	Switching to Communication

Led by: Martyn Maltby, Deputy Managing Director, Liberator Ltd
	£110.00

	104/06
	23 Nov
	PowerPoint for PMLD (a hands on course)

Led by: Martyn Maltby, Deputy Managing Director, Liberator Ltd
	£120.00

(limited no’s)

	105/06
	28 Nov
	Desk Top Publishing – Communicate in Print2

Led by: Jan Cook – ICT Training Officer, Sunfield
	£75.00

(limited no’s)

	106/06
	29 Nov
	CONFERENCE – 35 years on: a celebration of development into the education of children with severe, profound and complex learning needs

Keynote: Dr Phyllis Jones, University of South Florida, USA, + Various Speakers
	£75.00

	108/06
	4 Dec
	Teaching Assistant’s Awareness Day – Perspectives on Autism

Led by: Various Speakers
	£30.00

	109/06
	5 Dec
	Teaching Assistant’s Awareness Day – Perspectives on Autism

Led by: Various Speakers
	£30.00

	110/06
	6 & 7 Dec
	Structured Teaching for Pupils with ASD – An Introduction (2-Day)

Led by: Val Harley & Deb Rattley, UK TEACCH Trainers, Sunfield
	£195.00

	107/06
	Date tbc
	Working with the Senses

Led by: Richard Hirstwood, Hirstwood Training
	£110.00
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10. A parent asks for help with her baby

 
My baby son was diagnosed with West's syndrome and developmental arrest a year ago and we have been struggling to come to terms with his severe disabilities for the last year. He also has absence of the corpus collosum and seizures. So far we have found that involvement with most professionals actually causes us more stress! At the moment we are experiencing long delays in getting equipment my son needs like a special seat for nursery and a bath chair. Assessments seem to take for ever and then we have to wait again. 

On asking at a child development meeting what we can do about this the professionals laughed and said "you tell us". Not a very helpful response so please can people offer suggestions or strategies as to how we can speed things up? Sometimes we think my son will have to go 'into care' because we are not getting enough support to look after him at home.

 
Please send your responses to p.limbrick@virgin.net and I will forward them on. 
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11. The frustrations of Carer’s Allowance – a parent speaks

 
There is something I would like to say and have said it before, about the Carer’s Allowance. I am a full time working single mum who chooses to work in the field of learning disability. I take great exception to this benefit as, although I am a carer, I am not eligible to claim this. I work and earn over the the amount which is the cut off. In this I work contribute to the economy by way of TAX & N.I.  To my mind this is not really a carer benefit - it is in effect a low income benefit. 


I have suggested in the past that if ALL carers could actually access this benefit we could then buy in domestic help to assist us in our daily lives. I say I work full time (which I do) but this actually only equates to 37.5 hours per week this then leaves 130.5 hours a week, 40 of which are covered for with day care facilities and which then leaves 90.5 in which I also maintain my caring role. I do ask myself sometimes which is my full time job! What I should actually say is that the former one is the one I get paid for! 


Like thousands of other working parents of children with severe learning disabilities, many of the other jobs around the house get pushed to one side and I have the joy of looking forward to those when I take a holiday, from my paid job that is! I am sorry to sound so sarcastic but the government needs to realise just how much parent carers save them by maintaining young people at home. Yes I do get assistance, my daughter of 23 years does get daycare and we chose to access direct payments to buy in a personal assistant 2 days per week (which she loves by the way, and we both fully support as an alternative service but which I also have to manage for her).


I also get the princely sum of 24 nights per year respite so I do not wish to sound hard done by, BUT any help we can give to carers can only help with maintaining carers in their caring role and in really showing them that they are appreciated for all that they do. Thank you for giving carers the chance to speak out, it always helps (even if nothing really changes in the end!)

 
Many thanks

 

Jill Bull
E-mail:  JBull@guidepoststrust.org.uk 
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12. Carer’s Assessments for parents – why not?

 
I recently received a circular e-mail saying organisations working with 'carers' should advise them to ring for a carers assessment as Local Social Care have a legal obligation to provide an assessment to identify the support needed and match up with any existing resources. However, this was only carers looking after an adult person. Many carers looking after disabled children need help so why are they not encouraged to come forward for an assessment? 

 

I know the answer is because there are very limited resources there and local children with disabilities teams in mid-Essex can't cope with the numbers on their books as it is!  Many parents of disabled children are unaware they can ask for an assessment or about the resources (or lack of them) that exist.  This is the case in Mid-Essex and I suspect it is the same elsewhere?

   

I believe that all parents of disabled children should receive a carer's assessment as a matter of course and that until parents are made aware and start asking, Local Social Care will never have a true picture of the support needed by some carers.    

 

Is it any less tiring or demanding looking after a child than an adult? As I understand from health professionals once they reach adult hood sometimes they are less challenging and some conditions are stabilised.

 

I am not in a position to challenge local social care (we work alongside them) but if someone else were to bring this matter to the public arena it would be good. 

 

Thanks 

 

Anonymous!   

 
If you wish to respond please e-mail p.limbrick@virgin.net and I will forward your message on.
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13. PAMIS and PMLD Network Scotland


PAMIS announces the PMLD Network Scotland and Online Forum and invites readers of this IC E-Bulletin to join

What is PAMIS?

PAMIS (http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/) is a registered charity working with families caring for a child or adult with profound and multiple learning disabilities. PAMIS offers families:

    * practical help, advice, training and information
    * individual support, and contact with other families
    * assistance with achieving better access to community resources, whether mainstream or specialist
    * the opportunity to influence policy and services significantly, both at local and national levels

Our current programs can be viewed at http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/projects.htm and include sporting opportunities, multi-sensory stories, healthy lifestyle promotion, and support during transition periods.

What is the PMLD Network Scotland?

The Network is a database hosted at PAMIS, containing the contact details of hundreds of professionals and family carers across Scotland.

The aim of the PMLD Network is to bring people with an interest in profound and multiple disabilities together to exchange information and to work together to bring about change.  Members of the Network include people with profound disabilities, parents, carers and professionals from throughout Scotland and elsewhere.

How do I sign up to the Network?

Just fill in the registration form, which is available at http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/publications/PMLD_Net%20Form.doc and send it by email to e.sassaman@dundee.ac.uk by post to the address on the back of this leaflet.  You will get a confirmation email upon receipt.

How can we use the Network to communicate?

The Network has an online discussion forum at http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/forum/ where you can raise issues and concerns and hopefully get some answers.  Queries may be related to your particular discipline, your daughter's or son's condition, or about a common issue that affects everyone concerned with PMLD such as the implications of the 'no manual handling' policies.  In addition to questions, you can post announcements, advice, useful tips, invitations, ideas, debates, or anything else related to the issue of PMLD.  Or, if you don't have an answer, you can post the contact details of someone who does.  We hope that over time the Forum will become a valuable knowledge base on PMLD for a broad audience.
How can I begin using the Forum?

After you sign up to the Network, go to the Forum website and register.  Within a few hours your account will be activated.  Technical help using the Forum is available at http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/pmldintro.htm, or  you can contact the administrator, Esther Sassaman, at e.sassaman@dundee.ac.uk.

How does the Online Forum protect member confidentiality?

Members who register on the Online Forum have the choice to share as much or as little information about themselves as they wish, on their member profiles.  The member email addresses are required but are only visible to the Forum administrator unless you choose to show yours. Additionally, anonymous posting facilities are available on the Forum for members who would like to protect service user confidentiality.

How can I support the Network and Forum?

Please spread the word to any professional and parent that you think could benefit. This information, and the technical support leaflet, are available at http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/pmldintro.html.

Esther Sassaman
Secretary, PAMIS
e.sassaman@dundee.ac.uk
01382 384757

Join the PMLD Scotland Network and share your questions, experience and expertise with carers and experts across Scotland: http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/PMLD_Net%20Form.doc
The PMLD Scotland Network Web Forum: http://www.dundee.ac.uk/pamis/forum/index.php
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14. Down’s Syndrome and pre-natal screening

 
Question posed by a reader in the June 2006 issue of the IC E-Bulletin –
 
Could you please tell me if there is an answer to why in this age babies are still being born with Down's.  Shouldn't it be detected at the right time and alternatives offered? 

 
This question raised very important issues. Some readers felt it was an inappropriate question. Responses can be located on the Interconnections website: http://www.icwhatsnew.com/bulletin/articles/contents.htm
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15. Planning an AWAY DAY?

 
Is your team –

 
         planning new work?

         reflecting on present practice?

         just tired and in need of a boost?

 
Peter Limbrick of Interconnections can help you plan the Away Day and then facilitate it for you.

 
Contact Peter Limbrick 

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
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16. The parents’ perspective on enteral feeding

 
The parent’s perspective is an excellent paper by Teresa Culverwell in Proceedings of the Nutrition Society (2005), 64, 339-343

 
Teresa is a parent of two children, one of whom is a nine year-old boy with complex needs.

 
Teresa is speaking at the seminar ‘Multiple Disability & Complex Needs: helping the child – supporting the family’ in Wakefield in November this year. See Events listing above.
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17. Parent Participation Workers Day

 
Wesley’s Chapel Leysian Mission, 49 City Road, London  EC1Y 1AU

21 September 2006, 10am to 4pm

(This workshop will follow the same format as the Parent Participation Workers Day held in Leeds on 27 June 2006)

 
A workshop day for those employed to facilitate parent participation in shaping services for disabled children

Parent participation is integral to key legislation and policy regarding the delivery of services for disabled children. Increasingly participation workers are coming into post to support parents to become involved. Many work alone and face the challenges of participation work without peers with experience and knowledge of the issues. 

The workshop will provide a chance to meet other people involved in parent participation work, look at what’s working in different parts of the country, identify current issues, common problems and share ideas to solve these. Incorporated into the day will be a chance to pose your questions to your peers and share solutions to problems and resources. Issues we will look at include:

        Communication with parents and professionals

        Engaging with parents

        Supporting active parents  

        Participation standards

        Planning for the future

        Resources

Bring 
- examples of any information you have prepared/used


- any resources or information you would like others to comment on


- questions you have about issues relevant to participation 

Be prepared to contribute and talk to others informally about the work you are engaged in

Who should attend? Anyone employed to facilitate the involvement of parents of disabled children in shaping local services. The day will reflect the issues raised by those who book, and will be as equally beneficial for those new to their role as for those more established in their work. 

 
Cost £10 per person. This event is subsidised by Contact a Family. We recognise that attendees will have additional travel costs.

For more information and to book a place contact Liz Ranger on 020 7608 8784 or liz.ranger@cafamily.org.uk 

Bookings and payment to Contact a Family by 20 August 2006
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18. Sensetoys

 
Lesley Burton writes –

 
Sensetoys is an online shop selling toys and activities and Montessori materials for children with special educational needs.  It aims to provide resources for parents, carers, teachers, Speech and Language Therapists, SENCOs, toy libraries and anyone else involved with SEN children who are helping stimulate their development and language skills through play.  Please take a look at the website www.sensetoys.com   Tel. 0845 257 0849.
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19. ACT’s new website for families

 
ACT is the only organisation that exists to represent all families and young people with life limiting conditions, our mission is to achieve the best quality of life and care for these families.  We believe all families should have equal access to care wherever they live and whatever their illness.  Details about the work of ACT can be found at www.act4families.org.uk a newly launched website designed to meet the needs of families.  
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20. Broadlands Virtual School

 
Dorothy Mitchell, Head Teacher writes -

 
‘Broadlands School’ – previously a nursery and assessment school for children from two to five - has become ‘Broadlands Virtual School’ with Teachers and Early Years Specialist Support Staff moving from the school base out into children’s centres throughout the Borough of Blackburn with Darwen. Children with disabilities and their families are able to access their local children’s centre and receive high quality, specialist support from the Broadlands staff who work alongside the staff in the children’s centres. This new way of working ensures that children with disabilities and their families are no longer isolated and excluded from local nursery provision. Broadlands has always placed a strong emphasis on assessment and early intervention and the recent changes have enabled staff to extend early intervention to children and families who may need support from birth to four years of age.

 
This paragraph is extracted from a longer account of Broadlands Virtual School which is located on the Interconnections website http://www.icwhatsnew.com/bulletin/articles/contents.htm
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21. Handsel Trust’s Sleep Study. Help needed!

 
The Handsel Trust has recently completed a survey of families of disabled children to find out how many families suffer disturbed sleep and the effects of lack of sleep on the family. We have discovered that a great many families are affected and that all aspects of family life are threatened. The findings will be published in September this year so please keep an eye on the website www.handseltrust.org for news of publications and conferences about this study.

 
Can you help us? We are now searching for information about good practice to support children and families with sleep issues. 

 
         Please let us know if you provide a service or if you have been helped by a particular professional or service. 

         We also want to learn about useful literature and other resources to help families. 

         Are you involved in a sleep clinic? Can you tell us about it? 

 
If you can help us please contact - 

Peter Limbrick

Chair

The Handsel Trust

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
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22. Private clinic for sleep problems


The London Sleep Centre in Harley Street, London helps with sleep problems and will help children with disabilities. 
www.londonsleepcentre.com 
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23.  Altogether Now.  An Evaluation of a Key Working Process
 
Altogether Now: 
An Evaluation of the Key Working Process in Warwickshire:  Professional and Parental Views. 

 

Final Report. Lynne Barton and Lynnette Clarke  

 

The Executive Summary: May 2006 is located on the Interconnections website http://www.icwhatsnew.com/bulletin/articles/contents.htm .

 

The following text is extracted from the Executive Summary -

 
The integration of services for disabled children, young people and their families is a concept that has been discussed in Warwickshire since the outcome of a Best Value Review carried out in 2002/2003. The Best Value Review (2003) informed partner agencies that, although some of the services provided good support, families were frustrated by the lack of co-ordination between Education, Health and Social Services. 

 
In response, a pilot project was established in January 2005 to bring together a dedicated team of multi agency, multi skilled professionals from the statutory and voluntary sectors.  This team was co-ordinated by a jointly funded managerial post and supported by Senior Managers from Education, Health and Social Services. The project engaged staff as named Key Workers to work across agency boundaries and contribute to the five Every Child Matters outcomes for a small number of families caring for a child or young person aged 0 –19 years with complex needs.  Warwickshire defined a Key Worker as a named person who is a source of support for individual families, taking responsibility for ensuring the co-ordinated delivery of a planned package of services. The pilot project served as a ‘test bed’ for trialling a new way of partnership working with lessons learnt through the process helping to inform strategic direction. 

 
Services for disabled children, young people and their families are now unified through cross agency, multi disciplinary teams working under one line management structure. 

 
This Final Report completes the overall evaluation of the pilot project. It explores family experiences of the Key Worker service in a multi faceted way, drawing brief comparisons with the first report particularly in respect of the parent/carer expectations as they were initially expressed in November 2005.   It details findings collated from the staff who were acting as Key Workers from the commencement of the service, interweaving findings with views of Senior Service Managers.  

 
“Our Key Worker has given us support, helped us in decision making, made us feel less alone, more entitled to help and given us a greater awareness of our rights. Our Key Worker has generally made coping with a child with a disability easier and she has made a difference to our family life”       

 
“Everyone needs to be respecting and valuing keyworking because the bottom line is that no one in the past has willingly persevered with it. Ultimately it must make everyone’s job easier because you know who you are working with, you know you are not alone and sharing responsibilities reduces workload pressures – consequently it helps to improve the quality of life for families”. 

 
A copy of this report can be obtained from:

 
Lynne Barton

Co-ordinating Manager

Integrated Disability Service, Unit 33,

Stareton, Warwickshire CV8 2LY. 

Email: lynnebarton@warwickshire.gov.uk
Telephone 01926 731449
 
A charge of £5.00 is made to cover printing and postage, your organisation can be invoiced or please send a cheque made payable to Warwickshire County Council to the above address.
 
Back to Top
 
24. ‘I Got Life!’ Residential Workshop
 
A Person and Family Centred Approach to Self Managing Complex and Continuing Healthcare Needs 
 
A 2-day Residential Workshop for Individuals, Families and Personal Assistants 
 
Postural care is all about protecting your body shape. Postural care is very gentle - it isn’t about stretching and exercises to change your shape. It can be used even if your body shape has changed already, so your age doesn’t matter. Learning to lie as straight as possible is really important. Sometimes all you need is a couple of towels and cushions but you do need information to help you to make choices. Changes in body shape have a big impact on how comfortable we are, whether we can do certain things, the sort of equipment we need and of course how healthy we are. Postural care needs to be reasonably constant day and night so individuals, their families and personal assistants are the only people who can make it happen. They need to be in charge! 
 
Once they have the information most families and personal assistants are then able to use their vast experience and common sense to solve problems. 

This course gives you the skills, knowledge and understanding to provide postural care safely and with confidence. It will empower you to work in true partnership with healthcare professionals. Places are limited and we often have to turn people away. Priority is given to parents, family members, foster carers and personal assistants. 

 
Day 1 

9.30am – 4.00pm

                        • Welcome and Introductions 

                        • What is Person-Centred Postural Care? 

                        • How can we use pain profiling? 

                        • How and why does the body change shape?

                        • What can we do to protect those we care for?

 
Day 2 

9.30am – 3.00pm

                        • Helping people to control their temperature, sometimes this is called thermal care 

                        • Understanding how to use night-time and sleep to protect body shape 

                        • Making plans – including postural care in your Person Centred Plan or Health Action Plan

 
Where? The George Hotel in Lichfield, Staffordshire. 

http://www.thegeorgelichfield.co.uk/ 
 
When? 
Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th September 2006 

Monday 27th and Tuesday 28th November 2006 

Monday 29th and Tuesday 30th January 2007 

 
How much? To include… 

2-day Postural Care Workshop 

Overnight accommodation at The George (Sunday and Monday night) 

Full breakfast, Carvery lunch and 3 course evening meal (everything except your tab at the bar!) 

£495 per delegate. 

If sharing a room price of second delegate £250 all inclusive 

For a booking form please contact Sarah Hill, 07729 552 626 or Sarahhill@posturalcareskills.com 
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25. I CAN’s Talking Point Website

 
THE MOST UP-TO-DATE AND COMPREHENSIVE  INFORMATION ON ALL ASPECTS OF CHILDREN’ S COMMUNICATION ONLY A CLICK AWAY 

 
“I wish this site had been here about four years ago when I needed it, I have been all over the place looking for information that you have got together on the one site. Thanks, it's excellent and I will be singing its praises to all my friends with special needs children.” Parent participating in pilot

 
From May 16, I CAN’s Talking Point website will become the quickest single route for parents looking for the most comprehensive, accessible and up-to-date information and resources on all aspects of children’s communication development and disability from the widest range of sources.

 
Parent Point and Talking Links are two exciting new developments on the site developed by I CAN, the charity that helps children communicate, via unique collaborations with partners in the statutory, private and voluntary sectors.  The enhanced site will be unveiled on May 16 2006 by Naomi Eisenstadt, Chief Advisor Children’s Services at the DfES.

 
Parent Point offers knowledge, ideas and resources for families to promote all children’s communication development and support children with a communication disability.  Available resources include an interactive message board, downloadable songs and nursery rhymes, factsheets in seven languages, webcasting and information from other charities for families of children with a communication disability in association with other disabilities 
www.talkingpoint.org.uk/parentpoint
 
Funded by DfES Parenting Fund, Parent Point marks a voluntary sector first with content developed in partnership with 10 organisations all working in the fields of children’s disability, welfare and development.   



Talking Links was conceived and developed in collaboration with Experian, the global information solutions company.  It is a unique database that enables parents to search by postcode and find vital information about local speech and language, education and voluntary sector services available to support their child’s communication disability.
www.talkingpoint.org/talkinglinks
 
Virginia Beardshaw, Chief Executive of I CAN said, “There is an urgent need for parents to be able to access comprehensive information on all aspects of children’s communication development and disability easily and from one place.  For the 1.2 million families of children with a communication disability, finding information and details about local health and education services can be a confusing and time consuming process.  Parent Point and Talking Links are prime examples of how the voluntary, private and statutory sectors can pool their expertise, work well together and build each others capacity.”
 
Annemarie Shillito, Head of Corporate Communications at Experian commented: “Experian is committed to using its resources, people and day-to-day business expertise to benefit communities on a local and national basis. The Talking Point project is a major step forward in helping families get the information and resources they need at the right time to support children with a communication disability and encourage the communication development of all children. We are delighted to have contributed.”
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Interconnections Electronic Bulletin. listings are not validated. we advise you to research before sending off any material or money and before giving information to any organisation.

 
Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 
Peter Limbrick

Interconnections

E-Mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
Web: www.icwhatsnew.com
 
